CABINET
5th February, 2002

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
9.45 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Lancaster, Lea, Mann, Merry, Sheehy 


and Warmisham
.


Councillor Hudson also attended by invitation

78.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Connor and Warner.

79.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd January, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

80.
PLEDGE 1 - BETTER EDUCATION FOR ALL
The Acting Director of Education and Leisure submitted a report outlining the progress made by the Education and Leisure Directorate in achieving the objectives of Pledge 1 - "Better Education for All".

He indicated that the Pledge had three sub sections and commented on those as follows:

(i)
Every child is offered a pre-school nursery place
The Council already catered for 87.7% of Salford three year olds compared with the national target of 66% to be reached by 2004.  It was anticipated that provision for all three year olds in Salford would be achieved by September, 2004.

(ii)
GCSE results improve farther than the rest of the country
2001 figures showed a dip in performance on the period 1998-2000.  However, performance of pupils at the end of Key Stage 3 (KS3) (Year 9 pupils) increased by 5% in English, compared with a nil increase nationally.  Mathematics and Science at KS3 reflected national trends which augured well for KS4.

(iii)
Every young person leaves secondary school with a recognisable qualification
In 2001, 95.6% of pupils left secondary education with 1 GCSE grade A-G.  Government targets for 2002 were 100% of pupils achieving 1 A-G.  The Council was addressing this by a combination of Excellence in Cities initiative, Key Stage 3 strategy and EDP2 2002-2007 which focused on attainment, learning and teaching and enabling better access to opportunities for young people.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Acting Director of Education and Leisure submit a report at the meeting of Cabinet to be held on 19th March, 2002, indicating the steps proposed at school and LEA levels to markedly improve pupil achievement at 16 plus (Key Stage 4).

81.
DECRIMINALISED PARKING ENFORCEMENT - NATIONAL PARKING ADJUDICATION SERVICE JOINT COMMITTEE (NPASJC)

The Director of Development Services submitted a report indicating that as a consequence of the Local Government Act 2000 and Member Councils moving to executive arrangements it was necessary to re-enter into an Agreement with the NPASJC.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to enter into an Agreement with the National Parking Adjudication Service under section 101(5) of the Local Government Act 1972 and the Local Authorities (Arrangements for the Discharge of Functions) (England) Regulations 2000.




(2) THAT Councillor Barry Warner be appointed as authorised representative on the NPAS Joint Committee with Councillor Peter Connor as Deputy.




(3)   THAT delegated powers be granted to the Director of Development Services to approve any future requirement to re-enter into the Agreement should it become necessary in the event of minor amendments.

82.
STRONG LOCAL LEADERSHIP - QUALITY PUBLIC SERVICES: LOCAL GOVERNMENT WHITE PAPER


Councillor Bill Hinds, Leader of the Council, submitted a report outlining the proposals contained in the Local Government White Paper "Strong Local Leadership - Quality Public Service", which set out a high priority programme based on joint central - local working methods designed to improve central - local working for the benefit of service providers and local people.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that the Chief Executive make arrangements for the holding of a Seminar for all Members of the Council on this matter.

83.
LOCAL GOVERNMENT IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMME - REPORT OF


PEER REVIEW TEAM 


Councillor Bill Hinds, Leader of the Council, submitted a first draft response to the report of the Local Government Improvement Programme Peer Review Team on their visit to Salford between 29th October and 2nd November, 2001.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that the following Working Groups be established with the Members indicated to give full consideration to the Review Team's Report.


Group 1:
Best Value, Performance Management and Scrutiny - 




Councillors Antrobus and Connor.


Group 2:
Alignment of Plans, Resources and Corporacy -




Councillors Mann and Lancaster.


Group 3:
The Council's Image - Councillors Lea and Sheehy.


Group 4:
Equalities/Diversity/Cohesion - Councillors Warmisham and Warner.

84.
PRIVATE FINANCE INITIATIVE - STEERING GROUP

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report seeking approval for a scheme of delegated decision making during the procurement phase of the PFI bid for three special schools.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Cabinet takes the following milestone decisions relating to the project:-


(a)
Proceeding to Invitation to Tender.


(b)
Approval of Preferred Bidder.


(c)
Award of Contract.




(2) THAT the PFI Steering Group as constituted by Cabinet on 9th January, 2001, take all other decisions; and that the quorum for such decision making be one Lead Member and one Director.
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